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Tsaile, Arizona – Since 2017, Supervisor Alton Joe Shepherd has compiled a complete District 2 road 
inventory consisting of traffic counts, school bus routes, culverts, signage, and road population by number 
of residents for a data driven and priority-based plan of action. Supervisor Shepherd’s plans are to provide 
our communities with a safer, climate resilient, and cost-effective rural road network with year-round access 
to markets, health care, jobs, schools, and social services.

As Supervisor Shepherd re-starts his STEP-UP road projects, his goal is to continue making these improvements 
to our County school bus routes. District 2 is pleased to let the community of Tsaile know that Phase 2 of 
County Road C-321 (Gray Cactus Road) will be completed on April 15, 2020. This project included culvert 
and drainage ditch cleaning, sub-grade preparation, grade and reshape roadway, and limestone placement. 
District 2 plans to conclude the project with application and processing of a road stabilization product on 
the road surface. The final process will be conducted when the weather improves to above 50 degrees and 
will involve processing Durablend to the roadway. Supervisor Shepherd appreciates the community for their 
patience and cooperation as these road improvements are accomplished.
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Limestone being hauled to C-321. District 2’s preparation work on C-321 project.

C-321 GRAY CACTUS ROAD PROJECT IN TSAILE


